
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
WINSIDE, NEBRASKA 

APRIL 25, 2017 
 

Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 8 members present (Arlin 
Kittle, Bud Neel, Darin Greunke, Kevin Andersen, Daryl Mundil Dave Bloomfield, Gene 
Jensen and Jim Rabe).  Cmdr. Kittle led the salute to the flag.  Darin Greunke offered 
prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for our Forefathers and the POW/MIA’s.  
Cmdr. Kittle led the Pledge of Allegiance and the Sons Preamble. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes of the March 2017 meeting.  Corrections to Benevolent 
saving account balance was corrected, 4-H Sharpshooter donations was $350.00, not 
$300.00, Gun show tables we had 14 paid and 41 spoken for already.  Corrections 
were made to the minutes and were approved with corrections. 
 
Kevin Andersen gave the treasurer’s report:  Darin Greunke moved to approve the 
report, Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
Benevolent checking and savings  Daryl Mundil moved to approve the 
Benevolent accounts reports, Darin Greunke second, motion passed. 
 
Committee Reports: 
--Daryl Mundil reported on Scholarship meeting:  Tim Voss Scholarship ($500) Callie 
Finn; SAL Scholarship ($250) Jaydon Wagner; 2016 Jr. Law Scholarship ($250) 
Mackenzi Edwards; 2016 Boy’s State Scholarship ($250) Sean Mann.  Thank you to 
everyone that served on the committee.  All the essays were very good which made it 
tough to assign scholarships.  Dave Bloomfield moved to approve the report, 
Darin Greunke second, motion passed. 
--Daryl Mundil gave 52 Gun Raffle report.  Flyer has some corrections to it.  Ticket 
sales will be June 20 to Sept. 10.  Drawing will be on Sept. 17.  Daryl Mundil has the 
license and has been working with Rebecca on paperwork. 
Darin Greunke has bill of $2117.38 for 5 prizes from Sports Station.  Daryl Mundil 
moved to approve and pay the bill, Gene Jensen seconded, motion passed.  
Daryl Mundil will call Brandon about ordering tickets for the raffle.  
--Dave Bloomfield reported a recent raffle winner, Hal Daub would like to donate the 
prize back to the SAL.  Darin will check with Verlyn Stoltenberg about the guidelines. 
--Dave Bloomfield advised he would pay for booth rental at Wayne County Fair and 
Dakota-Thurston County Fair if he could get help to man the booth.  This will be tabled 
until May. 



--Dave Bloomfield moved to donate $450.00 to Nascar Simulator at the 
Wayne County Fair, Darin Greunke second, motion passed. 
--Daryl Mundil reported we received approval for $1500.00 grant from Wayne County 
Tourism committee for Gun Show.  We have 17 tables paid for and still have 41 
spoken for at this time.  Daryl would like to run an ad in Rocket, shopper, Fremont 
paper and Yankton paper.  Dave Bloomfield moved to give Daryl Mundil leeway 
to advertise, Darin Greunke second, motion passed.  We are still planning on 
tables for VET Set from NE Nebraska and Beemer Legion Riders Raffle table but have 
not heard from them.  Gun Show date is July 15 & 16, 2017. 
--Report on Boy’s State attendee from Winside, Colton Jensen and Jr. Law Cadet 
attendee will be Fauneil Olander. 
 
Sick Call--Dave Bloomfield/Shoulder surgery 
Gene Jensen is Grandfather again:  Boy; 7#,7oz; 19 in.; Teran L. Shimonsky.  
Congrats!! 
Old Business: 
--Daryl Mundil will be picking up juice donated by McDonalds 
--Legion Building question, “What is the size?”  Legion is pricing 2 sizes:  24X25x8 & 
24X30X8. 
--Kevin Andersen advised the GoDaddy.com account for website is due in May and will 
be $95.38 + tax $14.99 = $111.05.   Darin Greunke moved to approve the 
payment of bill for GoDaddy.com, Gene Jensen second, motion passed. 
--Bud reported Butch Edwards would like the Sons to help paint the Legion Hall.  
Members said set a date. 
 
New Business: 
--SAL Newsletter was read.  Reminder the Convention will be held in Columbus, the 
closest it have been for couple years.  Bud cannot attend both the Legion and Sons 
Conventions and do it properly.  Help would be appreciated. 
--Memorial Day schedule will be:   

Thursday, May 25th @ 6PM flags out and PA to Auditorium 
  Sunday, May 28th @ 1 PM, set up Auditorium, podium, chairs 
  Monday, May 29th, Bus departs at 7:15 from Jensen’s Café and    Ray 
Jacobsen will provide coffee and rolls. 
  Tuesday, May 30th @ 6PM, take down flag if it is not raining. 
--Daryl Mundil advised the tax papers have been given to Tom Hansen. 
--Thrusday, April 27th will be Volunteer Awards night at K of C Hall by Norfolk Veterans 
Home.  Social 5:30-6:30, light snacks. 
--Norfolk Memorial Day Flag Run ends at Veteran’s Home for ceremony. 



 
-- Next Meeting will be May 30 after taking down the flags. 
 
Cmdr. Kittle closed the meeting.  
 


